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Louisa's Thoughts 

Congratulations, to all students who sat the NAPLAN tests this year.  We have achieved some fantastic 

results, being above state average for Year Three Reading, Year Three Spelling, Year Three Grammar and 

Punctuation, Year Three Numeracy, Year Five Spelling, Year Five Numeracy, Year Seven Reading and Year 

Seven Writing.  Thank you also to all our hard-working teachers.  Your commitment to making sure 

every teacher and every student improves every year has made these wonderful results possible. 

It was great to be part of the Year 3-6 Writer’s Workshop on Tuesday.  The students all boarded the 

plane first thing in the morning and worked on developing their writings skills all day.  I worked with 

them all to practise analysing their own writing, to allow them to write meaningful writing goals for the 

session.  This is an important part of the VCOP writing program that has allowed us to improve our 

writing results over the past few years. Later in the Bridge you will be able to see pictures of all the fun 

that was had on the day and read some finished pieces of work. 



This week our staff started working with Noel Maddern and Lorel Masters to develop our understanding 

of teaching Additive Strategies.  This will help to strengthen our teaching of mathematics across the 

school, and is another example of our staff’s commitment to continual improvement for the benefit of 

all our students. 

School News 

1 - Writer's Workshop 



2 - Harper 









3 - Tayce 





4 - RSL EXCURSION 

I am going to talk to you about the RSL excursion in Melbourne. Every student from year 6 and 7 got the 

opportunity to go to Melbourne for the Battle of Australia, but only some people went. On the 7th of 

September, the students who decide to go, went down to Melbourne on the Swan Hill RSL bus. It was a 

long drive, but it was truly worth it. When we got to the ceremony, we had to wait for about 20 minutes 

before it started, but when it started it was amazing.  

The ceremony included what happened in the Japanese war, where it happened and what the 

monuments and statues that we were surrounded by meant. 4 students from different schools, talked 

about the life of victims in the Bombing of Darwin 1942, the Battle of the Coral Sea 1942, the Battle of 

Kokoda 1942, and the Battle of Milne Bay 1942. After the service we went to into The Shrine for a tour, 

the Shrine is a building that was built to honour the men and women who served in World War l, but 

now it is known as a memorial to all the Australians who fought in any war. When we were shown 

around the Shrine, lots of people took photos of the old uniforms, the World War 1 boat, the planes, 

and the projected videos of the soldiers when they fought. 

Once we had looked at all the memorabilia, we had a chance to go to the gift shop. For the people who 

did not want to go to the gift shop, they got to look at some of the items they did not see before. After 

we had accomplished everything to do at the Shrine, we sat under a beautiful tree and ate lunch. Later, 

once we had lunch, we hopped back on the bus and continued our way to Calder Park where we had 

dinner. There was a small variety of fast-food restaurants to choose from like, KFC, Maccas and 

Subway. When everyone had finished eating, we gathered everyone and got back on the bus to go 

home! Thank you for your time and most of all than you for listening! I hope you all enjoy the rest of 

the assembly! 

Tayce 







School Chaplin- Liz Hindle 

THE POWER OF FUN 

This week at school we had Justin from Freestyle Dance Ministry come and teach all our students from 

Foundation to Year 10 a dance routine of 5 songs in 5 minutes. And gosh was it fun!! Justin brought the 

party and all our students got so involved! It was great to see everyone focussed, moving, smiling, and 

having fun! 

When we have fun, we are a little less aware of ourselves and are present in the moment. Fun has no 

agenda – it’s playful, and as Justin said to the students this week – fun, like dance, helps us to be ‘light, 

white and happy on our feet’.  After we have fun, we feel nourished and refreshed. There are many 

physical, mental, and social benefits of fun. It is even argued that fun itself is a health intervention! 

Things can get in the way of having fun. Often, it’s mindless scrolling on our phones that has caused us 

to lose our skills in creating and filling our lives with fun.  

The highlight of the dance workshops this week was seeing how engaged the students were, fully 

getting involved with the fun in front of them. My challenge to you – add to your weekend with 

something ‘just for fun’. You won’t regret it! 

Liz Hindle 

 School Chaplain 

Liz Hindle 

https://www.ted.com/talks/catherine_price_why_having_fun_is_the_secret_to_a_healthier_life?language=en








Primary Report - Mrs Hazlett - Foundation 

Book Week was celebrated during Week 8. This was a tremendous day, with all foundation students 

dressing up in character costumes. We also had a visit from the Tooleybuc Preschool students who 

joined in our book week parade and had a lot of fun dressed as book characters. 

This Week Foundation students enjoyed joining in the Hip Hop Dance session with our visiting 

performer. Students were taught many cool dance moves. For 50 minutes Foundation joined with Year 1 

& 2  for a high energy fun dance.  







 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Head Teacher report with Miss Duma 

Head Teacher Report 

The time is fast approaching for the final official school day for our Year 12 students.  I would like to 

take this opportunity to congratulate them on their achievements and wish them every success for 

their future endeavours.  Our Stage 6 students are also in the final stages of preparation for their 

upcoming HSC exams which commence on Wednesday 12 October. 

Next week we our Year 8-11 students will receive their booklets for the 2023 Academic Year Subject 

selections.  A Parent meeting to go through NESA rules and procedures for Stage 5 and 6 will occur on 

Monday 19 September at 5pm.  This will be zoomed simultaneously for anyone who is not able to be at 

school at that time. 

PDHPE Report 

Students in Years 7-10 have been working on their Dance Assessment which has been the man focus of 

PDHPE lessons during Term 3.  Students are required to incorporate all elements of composition into 

their performance.  Their minimum 3 minute dance can be done individually or in a group and must 

reflect on of the following themes: Dance Theatre, Decade of Dance, Genre of Dance, or Dance Across 

Music Styles.  We look forward to seeing their performances during Week 10, where students will also 

partake in a dance appraisal. 

National Health & Physical Education Day + R U OK? Day 

On Wednesday 7 September we celebrated National Health & Physical Education Day.  We also 

undertook activities for R U OK? Day which was celebrated nationally on Thursday 8 

September.  Students engaged in theory sessions about looking after their holistic health, including the 

importance of looking after our physical, social and emotional health and checking in with our mates 



when we notice that they may not be travelling ok.  Many students also participated in the Obstacle 

Course Lapathon at lunchtime, with some very eager participants, completing more than the required 2 

laps.  Students had to jump/leap/step over hurdles, complete an agility course, run around the back 

oval, weave through the AFL goal posts, use the hula hoop and then do a 200m effort and pick up a braid 

before completing the next lap. 

CHS Central Schools Open Netball Finals 

On Monday 29 August, Mrs Frost and our Open Girls Netball team travelled to Dubbo to participate in 

the CHS Central Schools Statewide Competition Finals.  Our team performed exceptionally well, winning 

all of their games and being crowned Central School Open Netball Champions 2022. 

Adelaide 60km Coastrek 2022 

On Friday 2 September, Miss Hislop, my sister Anthea and myself complete the Adelaide 60km Coastrek 

Challenge, raising funds and awareness for Beyond Blue.  There were 30 teams who competed in the 

60km challenge and 250 teams who competed in the 30km challenge.  We started our trek just after 

6am at Parsons Beach, winding our way across land, sand and water to finish at Goolwa at 8:52pm. The 

trek itself presented us many challenges as we hiked parts of the Heysen Trail, some of which included 

some very steep hills such as the Waitpinga Cliffs, and Rosetta Head at The Bluff Encounter Bay. We had 

2 water crossings and almost 10km of sand to walk over, some of which was in the dark with the tide 

coming in.  Each of us struggled at various points on this tough physical and mental challenge, but the 

support from fellow walkers, event volunteers, general public who we passed and of course the 

messages of support from our family, friends, colleagues and the wider Tooleybuc Central School 

community spurred us on to complete the challenge.  Our initial goal was to have completed the event 

in under 16 hours (even though the event time limit was 18 hours).  Start to Finish, including rest stops, 

shoe/sock changes and tending to blisters, we finished in 14:46:14, with total walk time being 12:54:01. 

We are extremely happy and proud of our achievement (and sometimes still can’t quite fathom how we 

actually did it), but also very pleased that we have been able to raise much needed funds and awareness 

for Beyond Blue to continue the amazing work that they do to support the three million people in 

Australia living with anxiety and depression, and those affected by suicide.  Our Team Rivers United has 

raised almost $6000 to support Beyond Blue’s services.  The fundraising pages stay open until Sunday 11 

September 2022, so if you are in a position to donate, please consider donating to our page to support 

such a worthy cause. 

You can donate to: 

Rivers United Team Page: https://www.coastrek.com.au/fundraisers/riversunited 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.coastrek.com.au%2Ffundraisers%2Friversunited&data=05|01|Renae.Caelli%40det.nsw.edu.au|87efcf1782ed4f3f88c408da920c4ca1|05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991|0|0|637982878864840998|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|3000|||&sdata=mXY8uW3pSQzLz4MeUq%2BjWcmqK5l8eTTRVDNx6r%2FT%2B5g%3D&reserved=0


@wildwomenontop @beyondblue #coastrek #beyondblue #walkingformentalhealth 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

Mrs Morton- Careers Report  

 

 

Tooleybuc Central News: 

Year 10 students recently completed work experience at a variety of places and feedback from 

employers has been very positive. Work experience gives students a chance to experience what the job 

entails, work as part of a team, follow instructions, develop confidence, organise oneself and think 

independently. All of these skills help with future employment. Well done to all students for your efforts 

this year.  

  

Year 12 students have almost finished their schooling. It is important for those applying to university to 

check all admission fees (for VTAC, UAC, SATAC etc.) have been paid, all early entry applications 

completed, SEAS completed for VTAC, accommodation options looked at and scholarships considered. 

Please don’t hesitate to seek help from me for any of these important deadlines. In addition all Year 12 

students should be updating their career plans and resumes. For any other possible school leavers it is 



important to have an up to date resume and seek some advice. Visit me in my office or email me at any 

time.  

 

https://sway.office.com/oCE75u2cTZjBz4pD#content=WO5MlI8FDDnKNK 

 

 

https://sway.office.com/oCE75u2cTZjBz4pD#content=WO5MlI8FDDnKNK


 

 



 


